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These Corn Hole game
boards have just had the fin-
ishing touch made by Wade
Farrell. Tina’s adding the
bags. They are ready for a
game in somebody’s back-
yard. Let the bidding begin
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The Grace Lutheran Church
Council will meet in regular
session on Wednesday Octo-
ber 13th at 7:00 PM. All
meetings are open to mem-
bers of Grace unless other-

wise stated.

August 29th:
Attendance~ 49
Offering~$1,154.00

" September Sth:
Attendance~ 48
Offering~$2,901.00

September 12th:
Attendance~105
Offering~ $2,621.00

September 19th:
Attendance~74
Offering~$1,405.00

September 26th:
Attendance~69
Offering~$3,011.00

WNALC Meeting:
October 14th, 2:00 p.m.

Group #6 will serve

Hope Circle: October 28th,
2:00 PM at the church

Rebecca Cirele: October
28th 6:30 PM at the church.

Circles have been a church tradi-

tion since Old Testament times.
A “Circle” gathers women of the
church who pray together, enjoy
fellowship of like believers,
Study God’s word and focus on
carrying out the mission of our
church. “Serving all people by
sharing God’s word and Gift of

Grace”.

We currently have two circles
available for any women of this
congregation. These are not
exclusive groups, and each have
plenty of room for new members.

Rebecca Circle meets the fourth
Thursday of the month at 6:30 in
the church basement. This is an
ideal timing for women who are
still working outside the home.
Currently they are studying
Praying the Psalms.

Hope Circle wants to offer an
invitation for those women in our
church who are longing for such
fellowship. We meet the fourth
Thursday of the month 2:00pm in
the church basement. Our next
two gatherings we will be
studying THE_HOLY SPIRIT:
Breath, Wind and Mind. And
then starting January we will be
using a book Worshipping God
with our Lives. A 12-lesson
series from “Women of Faith
Bible Studies”.

Both circles will meet again
October28th and November 18™.

So, pull up a chair in our circles
we will be glad to have you join.
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Fund Giving

Giving Options

Not only can you give through your offering envelope on
Sunday morning, but our church offers other options to
receive your offering:

Automatic Giving — You can set up monthly or weekly
automatic deductions from your bank account. Contact
the church office (218-687-4035) for a form to complete.
Online Giving — There are several links throughout our
website (www.gracechurcherskine.org) that will allow
you to give a one-time or regular donation from your
bank account, credit card, or debit card.

Mobile Giving — You can utilize your mobile device and
scan the following code —

Benevolence Ideas

Our church has several special funds to meet needs
that can’t be met through our General Fund. Cur-
rently, these special funds are: Building Improve-
ments, Grace Youth Group, Joy Ride Fund, Oil
Candle, Sunday School Improvements/Supplies,
Sunday School Outreach, Video Ministry, Vacation
Bible School, Worship Hearing Aids, ‘Men of
Courage’” Men’s Group, and Shoebox Funds. In ad-
dition, our church houses the Grace Food Shelf and
we ask for donations on their behalf as well as for
the After School Backpack Program. Finally, our
church is a part of the Grace Cemetery Association
and we ask for donations on their behalf for the
maintenance of the Synod, Pioneer, and Fairview
Cemeteries in rural Erskine. Please contact Jim Fer-
den if you have any questions.

August 2021 Financial Summary

Congregational Offering to the General Fund -
$12,895.00

Expenses:

Administrative - $5,596.20
Education - $894.15
Mission Outreach - $700.00
Pastoral - $6,026.90
Worship - $549.78

Total Expenses - $13,767.03
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PAUL’S HISTORY CORNER

On Sunday morning, March 18,
1934, the interior of the church
was completely destroyed by
fire. It looked almost impossi-
ble and hopeless, but again God
provided a way. Thomas Vol-
lom, I.I. Stenerson, Anton Er-
ickson, along with the church
trustees A. R. Olsted, Louis
Benson and C. Torbinson, con-
stituted a committee with the
charge of rebuilding our church.
By September of that same
year, the church was rebuilt
much as before, with a few im-
provements.

Communion elements are
still available for those who
wish to take communion at
home. Stop by the office to

pick them up.

CHURCH'S

+ Elaine Frappier

+ Rosie Kolstad

*  Everett Osland

*+  Owen Strom

+ Paul & Bev Stennes
+  Burton Stennes

*  Steve & Linda Evenson
*  Steve Jacobson

*  Becki Haugen

*  Don Lundin

+ Jolene Bradley

* Dean Lindberg

*  Mark Thompson

* Torrey Erickson

Bible Study Fellowship

Last fall our church hosted 30
women once weekly for a BSF
STUDY OF GENESIS. And we
are ready to regroup and add -
numbers of attendees as we dive
personally into the book of
Matthew.

New to the bible? Long time
student of the bible? Curious
about how Christ’s words apply
to today? Longing for fellowship
with a non-denominational
group? Then you qualify for this
study. :

Experience the bible in a whole
new way and walk away each
week with a deeper relationship
with God. Learn more about this
opportunity at
www.bsfinternational.org

You can register at the same
website or contact Mary Bratrud
mebrat33@hotmail.com or text
me at 218 521 0793. I'm willing
to answer questions, help you
register or give you help finding a
class and time that works for you.
BSF also has online classes.
STARTING DATE IS Tuesday
SEPTEMBER 14™ AT 3PM IN
Grace Church basement.

Register soon or just show up we
will welcome you.
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GRACE LUTHERAN
CHURCH

COUNCIL MEETING
Sept. 8, 2021
7:00 P.M.

‘Serving all people by sharing
God’s Word and Gift of Grace’

Present: President Jason Carl-
son, Nick Walk, Hollie Stewart,
Yvonne Halvorson, Gene
Haugom, Lori Hole, Dean Ber-
nard, Gary Walter, Jim Ferden,
John Carlson, Dorothy Sand-
berg, Ann Brekken

Call to Order: President Jason
called the meeting to order.

Hollie made a motion to accept
John Carlson’s nomination to
the Board of Deacons. Motion
seconded by Dean. Motion car-
ried.

Devotions: Jason chose devo-
tions dealing with guidance by
Inspiration Ministries based on
[saiah 49 vs 10 & 11. How do
we know which path to take as
we face crossroads in our lives?
We must seek and trust God to
guide us. His word tells us that
he promises to guide us as we
move through our difficult
times. We must pray about
EVERY situation we face.

Approve Agenda: Motion to
approve the amended agenda by
Wade. Seconded by Lori. Mo-

tion carried.

Secretary’s Report: Gene
moved to approve the August
minutes. Seconded by Dean.
Motion carried.

Financial Secretary’s Report:
Yvonne moved to approve. Se-
conded by Gary. Motion carried.
(Report on file).

Treasurer’s Report:
Cash Flow Report

e Undesignated funds available
to be used for August’s General
Fund expenses totaled
$12,904.55. This amount was
only slightly less than the
month’s General Fund expenses
totaling $13,767.03.

e Congregational giving to the
General Fund was $12,895. The
monthly budget goal is
$16,880.54.

Some of the noteworthy expenses
this month included:

Administration — Church & Par-
sonage Maintenance: $174.68 for
parking lot gravel and $78.30 for
the striping of street parking.

Education — Miscellaneous:
$100.70 for 3™ grade bibles,
$207.92 for 7™ grade bibles,
$113.88 for 12 catechisms,
$142.64 for renewal of video li-
cense (CVLI).

Pastoral — Health Insurance: Con-
sists of monthly insurance reim-
bursement, State and Federal tax-
es on the July payment of the ex-
cess premium to date, and pay-
ment of all of Pastor Mike’s ex-
penses for August. Housing Equi-
ty: Three payments due to timing.
Pension 403b: Three payments
due to timing. Pre-Tax Retire-
ment Contribution: Three pay-
ments due to timing. Roth Retire-
ment Contribution: Three pay-
ments due to timing

Budget Report

¢ We ended the month at
approximately 8.3% or $16,700
under budget (one month’s
expenses).

All of the major budgeted
expense categories ended under
budget for the month.

History of Regular Giving to the
General Fund Report

e August’s giving was up
nicely from July.

e [t was the highest giving since
May.

o Out of 8 months in 2021, it
was the 4" highest.

e Looking back since 2011, this
was the 2™ highest offering for
the month of August.

e Year-to-date giving is nicely
above last year at this time.
Otherwise, year-to-date giving is
the third lowest in 11 years.

History of the General Fund
Balance

o The August balance reflects a
slight decrease from the July
General Fund balance.

e This is the lowest balance so
farin 2021.

The balance has declined
approximately $18,000 since the
beginning of 2021.

Account Balances Report

e Building Fund - Reflects
donations made during the

month. In addition, it reflects
Continued on Page 6
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GRACE COUNCIL, continued
expenses for the separate eleva-
tor phone line ($39.24).

e HS Scholarship Fund — Re-
flects a donation.

e Oil Fund - Bldg Upkeep re-
flects a portion of this month’s
oil/gas revenue.

o Oil Fund — Church Emergen-
cies reflects a portion of this
month’s oil/gas revenue.

e (il Fund - Missions reflects
a portion of this month’s oil/gas
revenue.

e SS Offering — Outreach
Fund — Reflects the monthly do-
nation of $38 to Compassion
International.

e Stained Glass Window Fund
— Purchased a street flag for
Sunday School ($99).

VBS Fund — Reflects a donation
and the purchase of snacks
($20.42).

Brovold Investment Valuation
Report

e The ending balance has been
steady for the past eight months.

Approximately 64% of the bal-
ance is currently comprised of
cash.

Gunderson Investment Valua-
tion Report

e The ending balance in-
creased nicely from last month.

This is the highest balance ever
in the account!

Jim met with Trustees to look
into some of the insurance poli-
cies and valuations for parson-
age and church.

We received a call from Ottertail
Power Co. and they will be doing
a commercial assessment for en-
ergy. They will give us a report
and offer some suggestions. This
is a free assessment.

Before Pastor left he asked that
the Internet, phone and TV be
disconnected. All could be done
except for the TV because we
need to evaluate reconnection
costs and options with Garden
Valley. Instead of a full discon-
nect we have put the TV ona6
month pause. We also want to
make sure that the phone number
for the parsonage will be saved
for us even though the phone is
currently disconnected.

Nick made motion to approve.
Wade seconded. Motion carried.

Pastor Report: Jason received a
letter of resignation from Pastor
Tsena. Pastor’s letter of resigna-
tion was sadly accepted and we
will continue to keep him in our
prayers. We are grateful to have
had him in our lives. We know
that God is in control. Pastor
Mike has graciously agreed to
help us out again. Gary has
talked to the Mission Dean and
Jason will visit with Dr. Wendel
regarding how we should pro-
ceed. Jason’s recommendation at
this time for moving forward is
that we take time to heal and not
start the process until next
month. The Council agreed that
Jason and Jim should be author-
ized to make employment con-
tract decisions for Pastor Tsena,
as become necessary, rather than
pull the entire Council together
for more meetings. Jason will

talk to the congregation on Sun-
day regarding Tsena’s resigna-
tion. We were blessed by the
time we have had with Pastor
Tsena. We hope to have our op-
tions for how to proceed by our
October meeting.

John made a motion to accept
Pastor Tsena’s resignation. Se-
conded by Nick. Motion carried.
(Resignation letter will be on file
in the office)

Committee Reports:

Stewardship: Lori reported.
Love offering month is October
and it has been decided to have
Dorothy send cards with the cur-
rent giving to the congregation.
In the two prior years Jason has
done a letter for the Scroll talk-
ing about Stewardship and he
will do this again this year. Lori
will give Kim the Love Offering
envelopes for the newsletter by
Oct 3. No Time & Talent cards
will be given out this year.
Council will be adding a
“Welcome Strategies” category
to our Committee Reports list on
the agenda. We have not decided
exactly how we will approach
this topic but we feel very
strongly about its importance.
We want to make sure to discuss
ways we can make our new con-
gregation members feel wel-
come, feel needed and valued.
We want to make a serious at-
tempt to encourage confidence
in all our members to become
involved in Grace church. We
will discuss this in more detail
next month.

Continued on Page 8
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Jason Carlson
Nick Walk
Yvonne Halvorson
Dorothy Sandberg
Jim Ferden

Gene Haugom
Gary Walter

John Carlson
Wade Farrell
Dean Bernard
Ann Brekken
Sarah Strom
Shelly Juve
Cassie Senn
Hollie Stewart
Lori Hole

Tyler Brekken

GRACE COUNCIL MEMBERS
President 563-2490
Vice President 637-2219
Secretary 687-5190
Financial Secretary  687-3575
Treasurer 563-2377
Deacon 563-3292
Deacon 687-3074
Deacon
Trustee 563-2216
Trustee 687-2105
Superintendent / Education  687-2205
Education 687-3488
Education © 687-2929
Education 687-3313
Pres. WNALC 687-3730
Stewardship 687-3585
Stewardship 687-2205
Stewardship 687-3000

Bobbi DuChamp

REMINDER - Please save your grocery receipts from Gro-
ceries Plus in Erskine and Jered’s Grocery in MciIntosh. Both
stores are donating | percent of the total purchases to the
youth group. There is a container for the receipts at the
church in the hallway by the coat racks. .

LECTIONARY READINGS FOR
OCTOBER

19th Sunday after Pentecost
October 3, 2021

First Reading - Genesis 2:18-25
Psalm - Psalm 128:1-6

Second Reading - Hebrews 2:1-13, 14
-18

Gospel - Mark 10:2-16

20th Sunday after Pentecost
October 10, 2021

First Reading - Amos 5:6-7, 10-15
Psalm - Psalm 90:12-17

Second Reading - Hebrews 3:12-19
Gospel - Mark 10:17-22

21st Sunday after Pentecost
October 17, 2021

First Reading - Ecclesiastes 5:10-20
Psalm - Psalm 119:9-16

Second Reading - Hebrews 4:1-13 (14
-16)

Gospel - Mark 10:23-31

22nd Sunday after Pentecost
October 24, 2021

First Reading - Jeremiah 31:7-9
Psalm - Psalm 126:1-6

Second Reading - Hebrews 7:23-28
Gospel - Mark 10:46-52

Reformation Sunday

October 31, 2021

First Reading - Revelation 14:6-7
Psalm - Psalm 46:1-11

Second Reading - Romans 3:19-28
Gospel - John 8:31-36
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GRACE COUNCIL, continued

Education: Ann reported. SS we
are set for Sunday with calendars,
schedules, curriculum and some
training for Powerpoint. We are
set for the Rally Day for the
backpack blessing and Bibles for
3" and 7", installation of teach-
ers. Balloons will be purchased
along with a bottle of Gatorade
for each SS student in church on
Sunday. Ann will put a
“Welcome Back” on the Ga-
torade. At the end of the service
Sunday each SS student will be
given these treats. Balloons will
be ready to be picked up Sunday
at the Dollar Store by Lori. Con-
firmation needs to be dealt with.
How will it be handled? When
will it start? Ann has received
calls from parents wondering
about it. Released Time must be
dealt with. Currently, we are
missing one teacher for the 6
grade and we also need someone
who is willing to supervise. Su-
pervision would involve handling
discipline, watching the halls to
make sure all students are in
class, being visible when students
come from the school bus and
when they leave for the bus. It
would be preferred if we could
get a pastor to do this. Having a
supervisor is a very important
position, especially in dealing
with any liability issues, with stu-
dents in our building. Teachers
cannot be expected to take care
of every issue with a classroom
of students to teach. Ann has
called more than 50 people and
she has made contact with 8 area
churches with no success to fill
these positions. As of this council

meeting we have decided to
have Released Time class for 1-
S since we cannot get a 6™ grade
teacher. We will also not be
offering Released Time for our
junior high students at this time,
which is unfortunate.

Youth Group: Jim reported.
They are going to load the cans
that have been collected on Sat-
urday and would welcome vol-
unteers.

WNALC: Hollie reported. Meet
tomorrow (9/9). Having Tile
Ink Coasters for the activity.
Starting a new Women of the
Bible for a study. Mary stepped
aside as secretary last month and
Becki Lindseth will replace her.
Oct 6 set for the auction. Each
group is asked to provide 2 pies
and a man to work. Plans have
started for a Deer Hunters Meat-
ball Supper. Becki Lindseth has
graciously agreed to chair this
again. Last year, due to
COVID, the supper was a drive
through event. They had excel-
lent response and Becki wants
our opinion on doing a drive
through again this year since we
received such positive feedback.
They sold out in less than two
hours. Council decided to have a
drive through again this year the
first weekend in November.
Trustees: Wade reported. Re-
quested an estimate to replace
the sidewalk that’s in need of
repair. Discussing water soften-
er needs and replacement. Dean
will do the tuck pointing that
needs repair. Received a resig-
nation from Ryan Breitbach as a
Trustee. We thank him for all
of his service. We will need to

find a replacement. We have con-
tinued to have problems with
young people who are unattended
by an adult coming into the
church as well has loitering on
the church steps. We also contin-
ue to have difficulty with some
adults coming into the church
from different doors. Kim needs
to know who is in the building.
This is a liability issue and it
needs to get solved. We will need
to lock all doors except the door
going into the SS wing that is vis-
ible from Kim’s window during
the day. When Kim leaves for the
day all doors will need to be
locked. We need to consider what
we are going to do for security.
There has been discussion about
using a key card lock system.
Further discussion will be needed.
Dean is going to get the darker
paint to match the brick for paint-
ing the foundation of the church.
Deacons: Gary reported. Wel-
come to John Carlson who will be
replacing Mary Bratrud. They
are going to check on who needs
visitation and how to serve these
members. A Youth Sunday was
discussed again and we are very
hopeful to get this going once a
month. We want to include our
young people in our service.

Video: Nick reported. Nick has
no report on what happened to the
sound on last Sunday. However,
he has a new contact available for
assistance. The Facebook and
YouTube service worked just fine
so we know the problem was not
on our end. We must make sure
our Sunday service live stream
from Garden Valley is running
Continued on Page 9
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GRACE COUNCIL, continued

correctly, that is by far where we
get the most exposure digitally.

We do not have any of our hand-
held mics yet. Nick will help
Hollie get mics ready for the auc-
tion.

Food Shelf: Gene reported.
Thank you to Shirley, Myles, and
Judy for working Thursday. Also
to Jareth Walk who was working
to earn “in service” hours for Boy
Scouts. 27 families served with
1,921 pounds distributed.
Brought in 1,282 Ibs. so they
drew down the storeroom stock
by almost 600 pounds. Averages
of 71.2 pounds per family with
378 pounds per person were dis-
tributed . All food items are out
of the parsonage garage and we
have nothing at Groceries Plus.
We so appreciate what Jason B
did for us in giving of storage
space. They are going to start
issuing food vouchers again that
can be used at Groceries Plus.
Received $500 from Winger Li-
ons and another $500 from a pri-
vate individual. They brought in
another 600 pounds of food today
(9/8) so they are ready for the
next distribution.

Old Business:

Education Building Roof. Lake
Side Building-Erskine came over
to evaluate the roof. They will
give us a material list and cost
estimate so we can make a deci-
sion. Cleaning service (Maid to
Perfection). We still need to get
a bid. Brian will do the handy-
man work, but we need help on
the weekly cleaning. Jason will
try to get the contact info and get

a bid. Further discussion next
month.

New Business: None
Announcements

Next council meeting is October
13 at 7:00 p.m.

Adjourn
The Lord’s Prayer

Respectfully submitted,

%@wb Wom/

Hello, Women of Grace!

Fall is here and that means the
WNALC Auction -October 6th-
is just around the corner. The
leaves should be in full color by
then. Elsewhere in the scroll,
you will see a picture of the
Corn Hole boards Wade Farrell
has made for auction. They look
beautiful. They are tournament
ready or backyard ready. | can't
wait to see them up close & bid.
Maybe we should start a game

or a team at Grace.

When the youth did cans this
fall, we came across the old ta-
bles from the basement in the
garage corner. After talking with
a few people, they will be put up
for auction and the money from
their sale given towards new

portable chair desks for the Sun-
day School. Since we use various
areas for classes, they would be a
big help. This is something Ann
has asked for in past meetings.
This auction is always about sup-
porting missions and we use all
parts of this building during Sun-
day School and Wednesday re-
lease-time classes.

| hope you will come and sup-
port this mission fund raiser with
your goods and bids. We appre-
ciate your support. | hope your
harvest has been fruitful and our
tables will be full as we share our
talents and what God has provid-
ed. You can bring your donations
anytime October 6th.

Come for the Free Pie Social at
6:30pm and get ready to bid and
have fun at 7:00pm. See you

there. God's Blessings to you!

DID YOU KNOW?

Grace Lutheran church has a be-
ginning foundation of 7 people
dedicated to praying 24/7.
Pastor T'sena made an invite to
begin a prayer group to have
someone praying intentionally
each day of the week.

Each of the 7 have one day of the
week dedicated to prayer. Our
first goal and prayer would be to
increase our numbers to 31 per-
sons anxious to participate in
communicating with God and

Continued on Page 10




The Scroll

Page 10

24/7 PRAYER, continued
growing in relationship with
Him and our community.
The 7 of us meet Monday eve-
nings from 6-7 pm in the church
basement. Why? To share our
week experiences with growth in
prayer. Encouragement to con-
tinue prayers that “seem” unan-
~swered and give thanks and cele-
bration for the answered and to
be answered prayers.
“Pray without ceasing” 1 Thes-
salonians 5:17. A huge task es-
pecially when we do not live a
cloistered life.
So, we are learning from scrip-
ture, the Holy Spirit and each
other to DEPEND ON GOD,
PRAY REPEATEDLY AND
OFTEN, STAY STEADFAST
AND BE DISCIPLINED.
“Praying without ceasing is as
easy as breathing when you
make prayer part of your life-
style. That way it pleases God
and satisfies Paul's advice.
Therefore, you can pray while
you work, while taking a shower,
while waiting at a stoplight, and
while doing everything else in
the course of a day.
You do not have to kneel, pros-
trate yourself on the floor, look
toward heaven, or close your
eyes to pray. Audible praying is
just one way to pray. Let prayer
‘be part of your lifestyle.” Rev.
M. Minnicks
Would you join us on Mondays,
and we will share with you our
focused prayers for this church,
community, country, universal
church and more. We need you!
24/7 Group

T4 To start off my message this month,
[ thought it would be good to repeat
a few of the things I mentioned on

* September 12%, First, we hopefully
| know by now that Pastor Tsena is
o longer the pastor at Grace. That
_ is no reason to be down or pessimis-
tic about the future of our church,
The many ministries at Grace are alive and well! A great example is the
tremendous Rally Sunday we had for our Sunday School. Seeing all the
teachers being installed, the backpacks being blessed, and an alter full of
kids for the Children’s Sermon was amazing! When was the last time we
had 105 people at a worship service? No, we can’t be down or pessimistic.
We have a mission to carry out. We must dig into that mission and be
thankful for the time we had with Pastor Tsena. He brought us many bless-
ings in the short time he was with us. For now, Pastor Mike continues to
take care of our needs and we will have an interim pastor figured out sooner
than later.

—

Looking forward, [ have had a few people ask how they can help. I have
some thoughts that I think would be good to share with everyone. First,
think about coming to worship in-person, at least once in a while when you
are comfortable. Video ministry is and will remain an important part of car-
rying out our mission, but it is good to have a little personal fellowship
when possible. Second, please consider helping out with committees, teach-
ing, spots on the council, worship aids, etc. We have been drawing from a
pretty limited well in the recent past for many reasons and we do need some
reinforcements. Please pitch in where you can. We have a lot of talented
and capable folks in our membership. Third, remember that our church
needs your financial support, whether you come in-person or not. As we
approach our Love Offering Month, it is important to remember the church
and the fact that the bills keep coming without regard for attendance. Last-
ly, for now anyway, PRAY. Pray for our church and its members. Pray for
the many ministries our church supports. Pray for the many blessings that
have been bestowed on us. We have a lot to be thankful for.

[ will close with a couple of reminders. Remember that we have a Parent's
Lounge available in the library for parents to use while kids are in Sunday
School. There is no reason to make up errands to do or drive home only to
drive back to the church. Come in, relax, and visit with other parents. Also,
[ have committed to providing a Children's Sermon on the days our Sunday
School sings. If you would like to bring the kids a message on another Sun-
day, please let Kim know. No story box or surprises, just eager, smiling
faces ready to listen to you talk about God's Word.

~~Jason
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